
 

 
To:  Tammy Mauel, Melissa Olson, Mary Haynes, Nicole Parish, 

Renata Diaz Gonzalez, Clay Smith, Bryna Nelson, Breanna 
Henninger, Paul Rabedeaux, Konstantin Kravchenko, Jeffrey 
Wells, Yaoli Yang 

From:  Michelle Meuer View Directory Profile 

 

You're remarkable! 
 

 

I cannot thank you all enough for your 
expertise, compassion and phenomenal 
teamwork for TLC bed 1. The pt came in 
extremely hypotensive and not intubated with 
only a triple lumen. Within 40min we 
managed to intubate, establish more IV 
access, insert an arterial line and rapid 
transfuse enough blood products to stabilize 
the patient and titrate off his high dose NE! 
Everyone assumed a role quickly & 
effectively while compassionately reassuring 
the oriented patient that we were doing 
everything we could to save his life. The 
patient came from a place of chaos and 
instability to a smooth, concise, 
compassionate team and it was obvious he 
found comfort in this fact. Thank you for your 
amazing teamwork in stabilizing him so that 
he could transfer to IR. I could not be more 
proud to be a member of this team!! 
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